
Lake Township Community Advisory Group 
April 20, 2002 

Lake Township Hall 
 
 
Attendees: 

CAG Members:  John Birk, Jonathan Fleming, Roy Leckonby, John Ondick, Mike Pearch, Tom Roberts, Pat Schorr, 
Ted Walls 
Visitors:  Mary Armstrong, Tom Shalala, Sue Ruley, David Herbert, Carolyn Casey, Joy Dingman 

 

 
1. In the absence of Dan Clay, Vice President Roy Leckonby called the meeting to order at 9:12AM 

2. Roy Leckonby established that a visual quorum of CAG members was in attendance 

3. Minutes from the 3/21/02 Special Meeting were reviewed.  Motion to accept the minutes as submitted was 
made by John Ondick; second by Tom Roberts.  Motion approved.   

4. Jonathan Fleming showed preliminary work done on the web site 

a) Jonathan indicated that he is not pleased with some of the look and feel of what has been done so 
far.   

b) Jonathan requested that each CAG member create a very brief bio that would be included on the 
web site.   

5. Tom Shalala volunteered to write a letter to the USEPA and elected officials stating the position of the CAG 
on the IEL.   

a) This letter would be signed by each of the CAG members.   

b) All CAG members should review the proposed letter and make any comments or suggestions through 
Carolyn Casey.   

6. Discussion of Landscape Architects was tabled until the May meeting.   

7. Old Business 

a) None  

8. New Business 

a) Tom Shalala indicated that ground water sampling took place the week of 4/15/02.   

i) Sharpe and Associates are no longer doing the fieldwork but are still doing the data 
interpretation.   

ii) Engineering Sciences will be doing the fieldwork.   

b) New wells are going very slowly.  One casing is set with the second started 4/19/02.  All work will be 
completed during the first week of May.  Well location is approximately 25 feet east of the benzene 
hot spot.  Sampling should take place approximately mid-May.   

9. Mike Pearch made a motion for adjournment; second by Tom Roberts.  Motion approved – meeting adjourned 
at 10:50AM. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by  

 
 
 
Michael Pearch 
Secretary, Lake Township CAG 


